
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Service Announcement 
 
Phone and internet services affected by wildfire 

Start Date: May 11, 2024 
End Date: May 13, 2024 
Nunavut-wide                    60 sec 

The Government of Nunavut (GN) is aware that Northwestel phone and internet 
customers in Nunavut may be experiencing disruptions due to wildfires in western 
Canada.  

The GN is monitoring the situation, which may affect the ability of Nunavummiut to 
connect to emergency services.  

If you need RCMP assistance and are unable to reach your local detachment by phone, 
you are directed to attend the detachment in person.  

In Iqaluit, residents who are unable to reach the main emergency number at  
867-979-4422 are asked to call 867-222-2954. 

The Nunavut Emergency Management duty line (Emergency Line at 1-800-693-1666) is 
currently not working. Anyone needing to contact NEM should email NEM@gov.nu.ca 
for assistance. 

The duty line for the Office of the Nunavut Fire Marshal (1-833-966-2280) is currently 
not working. If assistance is required, please email nunavutfiremarshal@gov.nu.ca.  

For the latest service updates, please visit Northwestel’s Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/NWTELSupport. 
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ᑭᒃᑯᑐᐃᓐᓇᕐᓄᑦ ᑐᓴᕋᑦᓴᐃᑦ ᐊᑐᐃᓐᓇᐃᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑐᑦ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ www.gov.nu.ca. 
Public Service Announcements are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 
Kavamatkunnin Tuhaqtitaujukhat hailihimajun Inuktitut, Qablunaatun, Inuinnaqtun Uiuitullu uvani www.gov.nu.ca. 
Les messages d’intérêt public sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français au www.gov.nu.ca. 
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